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Date: May 4, 2023 
 
To:  LOCSD Board of Directors 
 
From: Ron Munds, General Manager 
 
Subject: Agenda Item 4E – 05/04/2023 Board Meeting 
  April General Manager’s Report   
 
SLO County Planning Department Meeting. The BMC parties and County 
Planning staff met this month. The main topic was the Water Offset/Conservation 
Study that has been in the process for quite some time. A draft report will be 
reviewed by the BMC parties’ staff mid-May with the final public draft available mid-
June. 
 
Cabrillo Basin. Cabrillo basin repairs are almost complete; the recent dry 
weather is helping move the project along. The basin liner installation began on 
Thursday, April 20th and is now complete. Demobilizing of the site will take place 
shortly after. There are still some issues that need to be resolved regarding the 
inspection of the entire north basin berm to ensure its integrity and the overflow 
structure and outfall onto Pecho Valley Road. It is anticipated that there will be 
a follow up project to complete these items and more during the next couple of 
years. 
 
FEMA Reimbursement Updates.  Staff had an in-person meetings with FEMA 
staff last week. Everything seems to be on track. As the emergency repair project 
wraps up, staff will be submitting all the documentation to FEMA’s consideration for 
the project. 
 
Cal Fire Schedule A Charges. Staff met with Cal Fire and County staff to review 
the work performed to date on the audit of past charges going back to FY 2018-19. 
There are still some data gaps that Cal Fire is working on and some questions 
regarding the County overhead charges. Though the work is not complete, it 
appears there will be a refund owed to the District. 
 

 
 
 
 

President 
  Charles L. Cesena   
 
 
Vice President 
  Marshall E. Ochylski 
 
 
Directors 
  Matthew D. Fourcroy 
  Troy C. Gatchell 
  Christine M. Womack 
    
 
General Manager 
   Ron Munds 
 
 
District Accountant  
   Robert Stilts, CPA  
 
 
Unit Chief 
   John Owens 
 
 
Battalion Chief 
   Paul Provence 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mailing Address: 
   P.O. Box 6064 
   Los Osos, CA  93412 
 
Offices: 
   2122 9th Street, Suite 110 
   Los Osos, CA  93402 
 
Phone:  805/528-9370 
FAX:     805/528-9377 
 
www.losososcsd.org 

 


	President
	Charles L. Cesena
	Vice President
	Directors
	General Manager
	District Accountant
	Robert Stilts, CPA
	Unit Chief
	Battalion Chief
	www.losososcsd.org

